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Fire Safety! 
A very timely visit 
from the Central 
Tilba Rural Fire 
Brigade on 
Thursday. Jason, 
Dave and Kate 
came along to 
school, despite how 
busy they are 
fighting fires at the 
moment, to educate 
us about the 
importance of fire 
safety and planning 
in this current 
climate.  

Thank you for all that you do in keeping our community safe. 
 

Evacuation Drill 
On Wednesday, we had an evacuation drill to determine any issues with our 
current evacuation plan. One thing that did come to light, was the concern, in the 
event of an evacuation, that parents would attempt to drive into the school to 
collect their children and/or congest the driveway from emergency vehicles. Our 
evacuation meeting point is the bottom of the school driveway, following which we 
would either be collected by bus as a group, or walk as a group to the Tilba 
community meeting point, which is the main carpark behind the community hall. 
 
School Sleepover! 
The children in Years 2-6 are very excited about  their school sleepover on 
Thursday night. They will need to bring everything they need for the sleepover to 
school on Thursday morning, including anything they need for The Talent Quest 
on Friday. 
 
Chicks Due 
Our broody little hen is sitting on eggs, which by our calculations are due to hatch 
this week! We are so excited and will keep you posted on any progress…. 
 
Year 6 Project 
Thank you to Bernie from Narooma Men’s Shed who worked with Max, Jack, Milo 
and Riley today on their very special and secretive project. All will be revealed at 
our presentation! 
 
I look forward to seeing families at our final assembly for 2019, on Friday at 
2:30, following our final P&C meeting for 2019 at 1:00. If I don’t see you on 
Friday, I know that I will see you at our Presentation Evening next Tuesday 
at 5:30 in the Tilba Hall! 
 
 
Tania Hextell (Principal)

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Our PBL Focus for this week is:  
Ask yourself: “What can I do to help 

others?” 

 

Term 4, 2019 
 

Kitchen garden on 
this week  

 

DECEMBER 
 
Monday 9th 
Year 6 Men’s Shed Project 
 
Tuesday 10th 
Barranguba Class excursion 
to NHS Musical 
 
Thursday 12th 
Yrs. 2-6 School Sleep Over 
 
Friday 13th 
Last Kitchen Garden 
 
P&C Meeting 1:00pm 
 
Talent Show Assembly 
2:30pm 
Reports Home 
 
Tuesday 17th 

Rehearsal  
 
Presentation Evening 5.30pm 
Tilba ‘big’  Hall 
 
Wednesday 18th 

Water Fun Day 
Bring your water toys to     
school! 
 
Last day for students! 
 

 
2020 
JANUARY 
 
Wednesday 29th  
Years 1- 6 start 9.15am 
 
Thursday 30th 
Kindergarten starts 9.15am 
(Early pick up for Kinder 
1.30pm – first full day 
Monday 10th February) 
 

CONTACT US ANYTIME  
 

Central Tilba School 
89 Corkhill Drive 
 

Phone: 4473 7210 
 

Email: centrtilba-    
p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au  
 

Website: https://centrtilba-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  
 

Online payments to the school 
can now only be made through 
the school website. 
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Our final Taekwondo session with Zoe, Hollie 
and Zane was fantastic. We hope the parents 

who came along to watch enjoyed it. The 
Najanuga class certainly did! 

1631 Bottle Lids- sorted and 
counted. That is at least 3 

prosthetic hands! 

Canberra Excursion 2019 
On Wednesday 27th of November at 6:45 we left for 
our Canberra excursion. The Years 3,4,5 and 6 went, 
as well as Nicky, Stuart, Mr Russack and Mrs Hextell. 
Once we reached Canberra we went to the National 
Gallery of Australia and we had our tour guide 
Samantha show us the artworks and sculptures, after 
our tour we drove to the DreamWorks animation and 
had lunch and explored the behind the scenes of the 
making of “How to Train Your Dragon”.  
Once we were finished we went to the dinosaur 
museum and learnt about all different dinosaurs and 
their habitats. Then we left to go to Capital Country 
Holiday Park. Once we arrived we set up our cabins 
and made our beds then we left for dinner. 
At 8:00 PM we had the choice to play on the jumping 
pillow, play volleyball, tennis and putt putt. At 9:00 we 
left to our cabins, had showers, got changed and 
prepared for bed. 
Day 2 
On Thursday we woke up at 6:00 and had breakfast. 
At 7:00  we left to go to the Australian Institute of 
Sport (AIS). At the AIS we saw the gymnasium, 
volleyball court, basketball court and the swimming 
pool. At the end we went into an interactive room and 
we could do all different sports. When our tour was 
finished we went to the Australian War Memorial and 
learnt about Sarbi the legendary war dog, the 
Unknown Australian soldier and the everlasting fire. 
When our tour was finished we went to MoAD 
(Museum of Australian Democracy) and learnt about 
free speech and children’s rights. When our session 
was over we drove to the Mint and learnt about how 
the money was made and the history with it. Then we 
drove back to our cabins. At 6:45 we ate dinner and 
then we left to go to Iplay, Iplay is like an arcade with 
lazer tag and dodgem cars it was very fun. After two 
hours at Iplay (we were only supposed to go for 1 
hour but we got an extra hour on our cards) we went 
home. 
Day 3  
On Friday we went to the Parliament House and 
Questacon. The highlight of the trip for me was 
definitely Iplay, I loved the lazer-tag and playing with 
friends. I would really like to visit Questacon again 
because there was so much to learn and it was very 
fun. While I was at the Australian Parliament house I 
learnt where everyone sits and how many rooms 
there are (there are over 4,000 rooms in parliament). 
In the end Canberra was very exciting and enjoying. 
Thank you everyone for organising this. 
Sophie Potts 
 



 





  
 
 

 
P&C Meeting – This Friday 13th 

December at 1.00 pm. 
 

 Hope to see you all here  
 

 

PRESENTATION NIGHT REHEARSAL  -   Tuesday, 17th December, 2019 
 
Your child/children will be required to walk to the big hall, Bate Street, Central Tilba during the day on 

Tuesday 17th December, to participate in a rehearsal for Presentation Night. 
 
Please sign the permission note below and return it to the school before Friday 13th December. 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

PRESENTATION NIGHT REHEARSAL  - Tuesday 17th December 2019 
 
I give permission for my child/children …………………………………………………………… to walk to the big  hall, Bate 

Street, Central Tilba and return, during the day on Tuesday 17th December,  to participate in rehearsals for 
Presentation Night. 

 
Name …………………………………………………………………..  Date ……….………………….. 
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